
 1 

 

Message from Head of Department é.. 
 

With only slightly more than a week of the first term of 2017 remaining the Pharmacy depart-
ment invites you to join us in reflecting on the start of the year. A special welcome to our new 
Dean Prof Pepeta and to the first year BPharm and HCert students.  We recognise and con-
gratulate the 2016 top academic achievers in the BPharm programme as well as in the Phar-
macy Technician programmes. We salute these students on their high weighted averages 
achieved in the November examinations.  
 

This term has been busy with many activities in addition to the academic programme taking 
place. Prof Loyson launched a history of the Pharmacy Department tracing back the roots of 
Pharmacy Training in Port Elizabeth to 1928. Next year will be the 90th anniversary of the start 
of formalised Pharmacy training in Port Elizabeth. 
 

Enjoy your journey through our first term as we look forward to the challenges and rewards of 
the remainder of the academic year.  Yours in Pharmacy,                                                                          Shirley-Anne Boschmans 

 
 
 

The new Dean of the Faculty of Health Sciences, Prof 
Lungile Pepeta was welcomed in the Pharmacy Depart-
ment on Thursday 2 February 2017.  

During his visit Prof Pepeta met the senior staff in the De-
partment who shared  aspects of  current programmes and 
activities as well as planed future initiatives. This was fol-
lowed by a tour of the Pharmacy Department Laboratories 
and facilities. During a short gathering with all staff in the 
Department Prof Pepeta shared his vision for the faculty in-
cluding the role of the Pharmacy Department.  Staff then 
enjoyed the opportunity  meet and chat informally with our 

new Dean. 

The Pharmacy Department would like to thank Prof Pepeta 
for visiting the Department so early in his tenure and look 

forward to working with the Dean in the future. 

Pharmacy Department welcome the New Dean of Health Sciences 
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Launch of Pharmacy book 

Professor Peter Loyson of the Chemistry Department of 

NMMU has written a book entitled ñEarly Pharmacy Teach-

ing in Port Elizabeth ï The Story of the Diploma in Phar-

macyò which was launched during a function at the offices 

of the Pharmaceutical Society of South Africa ( Cape Mid-

lands Branch) on 27 February 2017.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Professor Peter Loyson with a copy of his new book 

" 0ÈÁÒÍ τ - 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ 

ςπρφ 
7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

KHAN YM MISS 92.8 

HALGREEN KC MISS 81.6 

FISH ML MISS 82.3 

DU PREEZ SD MISS 82.1 

VAN DYK IC MISS 82.0 

" 0ÈÁÒÍ σ - 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ  

ςπρφ 
7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

KAMAU HN MS 85.8 

LOUW EE MR 80.4 

MOOSA N MISS 80.3 

EVANS TV MISS 77.6 

OTTO SE MS 76.8 

MOOLMAN CM MISS 76.8 

"0ÈÁÒÍ ς - 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ 

ςπρφ 
7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

BEACH K MISS 84.2 

KRUQULO A MR 81.1 

MC CLUNE LC MISS 78.8 

DU PLESSIS KI MISS 78.8 

BODE AC MISS 77.8 

Top Academic Achievers in 2016 

 

"0ÈÁÒÍ ρ - 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ 

ςπρφ 

7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

MQOKOYI Y MISS 87.4 

ADAM Z MS 87,2 

OOSTHUIZEN MC MISS 87.1 

RAJA SN MISS 85.9 

STRYDOM TI MR 84,0 

!ÄÖȢ #ÅÒÔȢ- 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ 

ςπρφ 
7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

MORRIS MJ MISS 88.1 

JORDAN K MISS 84.2 

KIRTON SJ MR 84.2 

LOTTERING MJ MR 83.5 

MANTHE KT MISS 82.6 

(#ÅÒÔȢ- 4ÏÐ !ÃÈÉÅÖÅÒÓ ςπρφ 7ÅÉÇÈÔÅÄ !ÖÇ 

VOSLOO A MRS 89.1 

LANE V MISS 84.3 

MEINTJES M MISS 83.3 

GERTZE FS MS 82.4 

SAM C MR 82.3 

                 

              Saturday 21 January 2017 was the official  

                                                                                                                            NMMU 1st Year Welcoming Ceremony. 

                                                                                                                          Following the live streaming of the Vice- 

                                                                                                                         Chancellorõs - and Deanõs Address, the 1st 

                                                                                        year students and their parents had  the opportunity to meet the  

                                                                        pharmacy staff and tour the facilities in the department. 


